CITY OF DERBY

BOARD OF EDUCATION

SPECIAL MEETING
Aldermanic Chambers, Derby City Hall
August 18, 2009

7:00 p.m.
Call to order





Meeting called to order by Secretary, Kim Kreiger at 6:47p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance
All rose and pledged allegiance.

Roll Call

Present: Kim Kreiger, Rebecca O’Hara, James Stadt, Jodi Chevarella, Brad Tobin. There is a quorum.
Absent: Sheila Parizo, Ken Marcucio and Tara Hyder.

Also Present: Dr. Stephen Tracy, Superintendent and Nicholas Grello, Board Attorney.
Opportunity for the Public to be heard

Maria Bowers:  Discussed the application of the seniority list to the assignment of paraprofessionals for the coming school year.

Cynthia Billingslea:  Stated that she had been told by the administration that she could rescind her resignation and return to work without loss of seniority.

Ray Bowers:  Stated that, unless the Board finds a provision for leaving the employ of the district for some period of days and then returning with loss of seniority, it is legally obligated to uphold the grievances.

Nick Grello:  Noted that the grievance does not cite any provision of the contract that has allegedly been violated.  Contract states that layoff and recall should be conducted based on seniority, but “seniority” is not defined.  Union was provided with seniority list by administration in October, showing Ms. Billingslea’s original date of hire.  Should have grieved within contractual time limit if union felt Ms. Billingslea’s seniority date was incorrect.  No grievance was riled at that point

What remedy is the union seeing?  To re-set Ms. Billingslea’s seniority date, thus placing her on layoff and recall the next senior paraprofessional from the layoff list?

Colleen Ezzo:  (Union Representative)  Stated that the union had been trying since March to get Dr. Tracy to tell the union how layoffs would be undertaken, but we didn’t get an answer until late June.

Nicholas Grello:  But you never filed a grievance.

Rebecca O’Hara:  Asked Ms. Billingslea why she thought she could return to Derby after accepting a job elsewhere.

Ms. Billingslea:  I called Mr. Gallo, Principal at Irving School, and asked if my old job at Irving was till available.  He said he would check with Dr. Tracy.  Mr. Gallo called back and said that the position was still open and that if I rescinded my letter of resignation, I could have my job back.  

A MOTION was made by Brad Tobin and second by Jim Stadt to return to public session at 7:40 p.m.   
****These minutes are subject to approval by the Board of Education at their next regularly scheduled meeting. 
Respectfully Submitted

Stephen Tracy
Superintendent of Schools
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